
DATE: February 20, 2024

TO: Mark Washington, City Manager

COMMITTEE: Committee on Appointments
LIAISON: Joel H. Hondorp, City Clerk

FROM: Daniel Kvamme, Administrative Analyst I
City Clerk's Office

SUBJECT: Resolution approving Mayor Bliss' appointment of Kenneth 
Hoskins to the Southtown Corridor Improvement Authority

A resolution has been prepared to confirm Mayor Bliss’ appointment of Kenneth 
Hoskins to the Southtown Corridor Improvement Authority for the remainder of a four-
year term ending December 31, 2027.

Following this appointment, there will be three (3) vacancies on the Southtown Corridor 
Improvement Authority and the composition is attached. 
..
Prepared by Daniel Kvamme, Administrative Analyst I

  



Your COMMITTEE ON APPOINTMENTS recommends the adoption of the 
following resolution approving Mayor Bliss' appointment of Kenneth Hoskins to the 
Southtown Corridor Improvement Authority
 

RESOLVED, that Mayor Bliss’ appointment of Kenneth Hoskins to the Southtown 
Corridor Improvement Authority for the remainder of a four-year term ending December 
31, 2027, be confirmed.


